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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

April 30, 1985 

-;. 
Dear Mr. General Secretary: 

SYSTEM II 
90475 

As I mentioned in my letter of April 4, delivered 
by Speaker O'Neill, I have given careful thought 
to your letter of March 24 and wish to take this 
opportunity to address the questions you raised 
and to mention others which.I feel deserve your 
attention. Given the heavy responsibilities we 
both bear to preserve peace in the world and life 
on this planet, I am sure that you will agree that 
we must communicate with each other frankly and 
openly so that we can understand each other's 
point of view clearly. I write in that spirit. 

I had thought that we agreed on the necessity of 
improving relations between our c9~ntries, and I 
welcomed your judgment that it is possible to do 
so. Our countries share an overriding interest in 
avoiding war between us, and -- as you pointed out 
-- the immediate task we face is to find a way to 
provide a political impetus to move these 
relations in a positive direction. 

Unfortunately, certain recent events have begun to 
cast doubt on the desire of your government to 
improve relations. In particular, I have in mind 
the public retraction of the commitment made 
earlier by a responsible Soviet official to take 
steps to make certain that lethal force is not 
used against members of the United States Military 
Liaison Mission in Germany. 

Mr. General Secretary, this matter has importance 
beyond the tragic loss of life which has occurred. 
It involves fundamental principles which must be 
obser ed if we are to narrow our differences and 
resolve problems in our countries' relations. For 
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this reason, I will give you my views in detail. 
The principles are those of dealing with each 
other on the basis of equality and reciprocity . 
The current Soviet position recognizes neither of 
these principles. 

Now, I can understand that accidents occur in life 
which do not reflect the intention of political 
authorities. But .\-{hen they do, it is the respons­
ibility of the relevant political authorities to 
take appropriate cqrrective action. 

For decades, members of our respective military 
liaison missions in Germany operated pursuant to 
the Huebner-Malinin agreement without a fatal 
incident. That encouraging record was broken when 
an unarmed member of our mission was killed by a 
Soviet soldier. Our military personnel are 
instructed categorically and in writing (in orders 
provided to your commander) never to use lethal 
force against members of the Soviet Military 
Liaison Mission, regardless of circumstances. Our 
forces in the Federal Republic of Germany have 
never done so, even though Soviet military per­
sonnel have been apprehended repeatedly in re­
stricted military areas. In fact, some Soviet 
officers were discovered in a prqhibited area just 
three days before the fatal shooting of our 
officer and were escorted courteously and safely 
from the area. 

The position which your Government most recently 
presented to us, therefore, is neither reciprocal 
in its effect nor does it reflect a willingness to 
deal as equals. Instead of accepting the respons­
ibility to insure that members of the United 
States Military Liaison Mission receive the same 
protection as that we accord members of the Soviet 
Military Liaison Mission, what we see is the 
assertion of a "right" to use lethal force under 
certain circumstances, determined unilaterally b y 
the Soviet side, and in practice by enlisted men 
in the Soviet armed forces. 

Now I will offer no comment on the desirability of 
allowing subordinate officials -- and i ndeed e v e n 
rank-and-file soldiers -- to make decision s whic h 
can affect relations between great n at ions . If 
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you choose to permit this, that is your 
prerogative. But in that case, your Government 
cannot escape responsibility for faulty acts of 
judgment by individuals acting in accord with 
standing orders. 

I hope that you will reconsider the position your 
Government has t~ken on this matter, and take 
steps to see to 1 t that your military personnel 
guarantee the safety of their American, British 
and French counterparts in Germany just as 
American, British and French military personnel 
guarantee the safety of their Soviet colleagues. 
If your Government is unwilling or unable to abide 
by even this elementary rule of reciprocity, the 
conclusion we will be forced to draw will 
inevitably affect the prospects for settling other 
issues. The American people see this tragedy 
through the eyes of the widow and an eight-year­
old child. Consequently it will remain a 
penetrating and enduring problem until it is 
properly resolved. 

Your letter mentioned a number of other important 
principles, but here too our agreement on the 
principle should not be allowed to obscure the 
fact that, in our opinion, the ~rinciple cited has 
not been observed on the Soviet side. For example 
I could not agree more with your statement that 
each social system should prove its advantages not 
by force, but 'by peaceful competition, and that 
all people have the right to go their chosen way 
without imposition from the outside. But if this 
is true, what are we to think of Soviet military 
actions in Afghanistan or of your country's policy 
of supplying arms to minority elements in other 
countries which are attempting to impose their 
will on a nation by force? Can this be considered 
consistent with that important principle? 

Mr. General Secretary, my purpose in pointing thi s 
out is not to engage in a debate over question s on 
which we disagree, but simply to illustrate the 
fact that agreement on a principle is one t hing, 
and practical efforts to apply it another. Since 
we seem to agree on many principles, we mus t 
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devote our main effort to closing the gap between 
principle and practice. 

In this regard, I am pleased to note that we both 
seem to be in agreement on the desirability of 
more -direct consultation on various regional 
issues. That is a healthy sign, and I would hope 
that these consultations can be used to avoid the 
development of si~uations which might bring us to 
dangerous confrontations. I believe we should not 
be discouraged if', at present, our positions seem 
far apart. This is to be expected, given our 
differing interests and the impact of past events. 
The important thing is to make sure we each have a 
clear understanding of the other's point of view 
and act in a manner which does not provoke unin­
tended reaction by the ot~er. 

One situation which has had a profoundly negative 
impact on our relations is the conflict in 
Afghanistan. Isn't it long overdue to reach a 
political resolution of this tragic affair? I 
cannot believe that it is impossible to find a 
solution which protects the legitimate interests 
of all parties, that of the Afghan people to live 
in peace under a government of their own choosing, 
and that of the Soviet Union t◊-~nsure that its 
southern border is secure. We support the United 
Nations Secretary General's effort to achieve a 
negotiated se½tlement, and would like to see a 
political solution that will deal equitably with 
the related issues of withdrawal of your troops to 
their homeland -and guarantees of non-interference. 
I fear that your present course will only lead to 
more bloodshed, but I want you to know that I am 
prepared to work with you to move the region 
toward peace, if you desire. 

Above all, we must see to it that the conflict in 
Afghanistan does not expand. Pakistan is a 
trusted ally of the United States and I am s u re 
you recognize the grave danger which would e n s u e 
from any political or military threats against 
that country. 

Turning to another of your comments, I mus t 
confess that I am perplexed b y what yo u me ant by 
you r observation t hat trust "will not be enhanced 

~ .h • • • ~ : 

li1t 



;. 

5 

if, for example, one were to talk as if in two 
languages .••• " Of course, this is true. And, if 
I am to be candid, I would be compelled to admit 
that Soviet words and actions do not always seem 
to us to be speaking the same language. But I 
know - that this is not what you intended to 
suggest. I also am sure that you did not intend 
to suggest that · expressing our respective philoso­
phies or our vie~s of actions taken by the other 
is inconsistent w'i.th practical efforts to improve 
the relationship~ For, after all, it has been the 
Party which you head- which has always insisted not 
only on the right but indeed the duty to conduct 
what it calls an ideological struggle. 

However this may be, your remarks highlight the 
need for us to act so as to bolster confidence 
rather than to undermine it. In this regard, I 
must tell you that I found the proposal you made 
publicly on April 7 -- and particularly the manner 
in which it was made -- unhelpful. As for the 
substance of the proposal, I find no significant 
element in it which we have not made clear in the 
past is unacceptable to us. I will not burden 
this letter with a reiteration of the reasons, 
since I am certain your experts are well aware of 
them. I cannot help but wonde~-- what the purpose 
could have been in presenting a proposal which is, 
in its essence, not only an old one, but one which 
was known to provide no basis for serious 
negotiation. , Certainly, it does not foster a 
climate conducive to finding realistic solutions 
to difficult questions. Past experience suggests 
that the best way to solve such issues is to work 
them out privately. 

This brings me to the negotiations which have 
begun in Geneva. They have not made the progress 
we had hoped. It may now be appropriate to give 
them the political impetus about which we both 
have spoken. Let me tell you frankly and directly 
how I view them. 

First, the January agreement by our Foreign 
Ministers to begin new negotiations was a good 
one. The problem has not been the terms of 
reference on the basis of which our negotiators 
met, even though each side may in some instances 
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interpret the wording of the joint statement some­
what differently in its application to specifics. 
The problem is, rather, that your negotiators have 
not yet begun to discuss concretely how we can 
translate our commitment to a radical reduction of 
nuclear arsenals into concrete, practical 
agreements. 

A particular obsl~cle to progress has been the 
demand by Soviet negotiators that, in effect, the 
United States agree to ban research on advanced 
defensive systems before other topics are dealt 
with seriously. I hbpe that I have misunderstood 
the Soviet position on this point, because, if 
that is the Soviet position, no progress will be 
possible. For reasons we have explained repeated­
ly and in detail, we see no way that a ban on 
research efforts can be verified. Indeed in 
Geneva, foreign Minister Gromyko acknowledged the 
difficulty of verifying such a ban on research. 
Nor do we think such a ban would be in the 
interest of either of our countries. To hold the 
negotiations hostage to an impossible demand 
creates an insurmountable obstacle from the 
outset. I sincerely hope that this is not your 
intent, since it cannot be in the interest of 
either of our countries. In fact; it is 
inconsistent with your own actions -- with the 
strategic defense you already deploy around Moscow 
and with your own major research program in 
strategic defense. 

In this regard, I was struck by the characteri­
zation of our Strategic Defense Initiative which 
you made during your meeting with Speaker 
O'Neill's delegation that this research 
program has an offensive purpose for an attack on 
the Soviet Union. I can assure you that you are 
profoundly mistaken on this point. The truth is 
precisely the opposite. We believe that it is 
important to explore the technical feasibility of 
defensive systems which rn1ght ultimately give al l 
of us the means to protect our people more safely 
than do those we have at present, and to provide 
the means of moving to the total abolition of 
nuclear weapons, an objective on which we are 
agreed. I must ask you, how are we ever 
practically to achieve that noble aim if nation s 
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have -no defense against the uncertainty that all 
nuclear weapons might not have been removed from 
world arsenals? Life provides no guarantee 
against some future madman getting his hands on 
nuclear weapons, the technology of which is 
already, unfortunately, far too widely known and 
knowledge of which cannot be erased from human 
minds. ( 

! I 

This point seems:' at one time, to have been 
clearly understoo.,d by the Soviet Government. I 
note that Foreign Minister Gromyko told the United 
Nations General Assembly in 1962 that anti-missile 
defenses could be the key to a successful agree­
ment reducing offensive missiles. They would, he 
said then, "guard against the eventuality .•• of 
someone deciding to violate the treaty and conceal 
missiles or combat aircra!:t." Not only has your 
government said that missile defenses are good; 
you have acted on this belief as well. Not only 
have you deployed an operational ABM system, but 
you have upgraded it and you are pursuing an 
active research program. 

Of course, I recognize that, in theory, the sudden 
deployment of effective defenses by one side in a 
strategic environment characterized by large 
numbers of "first-strike" weapons could be con­
sidered as potentially threatening by the other 
side. Nevertheless, such a theoretical supposi­
tion has no basis in reality, at least so far as 
the United States is concerned. Our scientists 
tell me that the United States will require some 
years of further research to determine whether 
potentially effective defensive systems can be 
identified which are worthy of consideration for 
deployment. If some options should at some time 
in the future be identified, development of them 
by the United States could occur only following 
negotiations with other countries, including your 
own, and following thorough and open policy 
debates in the United States itself. And if the 
decision to deploy should be positive, then 
further years would pass until the systems could 
actually be deployed. So there is no possibility 
of a sudden, secretive, destabilizing move by the 
United States. During the research period our 
governments will have ample time to phase out 
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systems which could pose a "first-strike" threat 
and to develop a common understanding regarding 
the place of possible new systems in a safer, more 
stable, arrangement. If such defensive systems 
are identified that would not be permitted by the 

Treaty on the Limitation of Anti-Ballistic Missile 
Systems, the U~ited States intends to follow the 
procedures agree~ upon at the time the Treaty was 
negotiated in 1972. In particular, Agreed State­
ment D attached to that Treaty calls upon the 
party developing a system based upon other 
physical principle~ to consult with the other 
party pursuant to Article XIII, with a view to 
working out pertinent limitations which could be 
adopted by amendment to the Treaty pursuant to 
Article XIV. I presume that it continues to be 
the intention of the Sov!et Union to abide by 
Agreed Statement Din the event the 
long-continuing Soviet program in research on 
directed energy weapons were to have favorable 
results. 

I hope this discussion will assist you in joining 
me in a search for practical steps to invigorate 
the negotiations in Geneva. One approach which I 
believe holds promise would be -· -for our negotiators 
on strategic and intermediate-range nuclear 
systems to intensify their efforts to agree on 
specific reductions in the numbers of existing and 
future force~, with particular attention to those 
each of us find most threatening, while the 
negotiators dealing with defensive and space 
weapons concentrate on measures which prevent the 
erosion of the ABM Treaty and strengthen the role 
that Treaty can play in preserving stability as we 
move toward a world without nuclear weapons. 
Proceeding in this fashion might avoid a fruitless 
debate on generalities and open the way to 
concrete, practical solutions which meet the 
concerns of both sides. 

I believe we also should give new attention to 
other negotiations and discussions underway in the 
security and arms control field. We know that 
some progress has been made in the Stockholm 
Conference toward narrowing our differences. An 
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agreement should be possible this year on the 
basis of the framework which we have discussed 
with your predecessors. Specifically, we are 
willing to consider the Soviet proposal for a 
decl~ration reaffirming the principle not to use 
force, if the Soviet Union is prepared to 
negotiate agreements which will give concrete new 
meaning to that principle. Unfortunately, the 
response of your4epresentatives to this offer has 
not been encouraging up to now. I hope that we 
may soon see a mo~e favorable attitude toward this 
idea and toward the confidence-building measures 
that we and our allies have proposed. 

One pressing issue of concern to us both is the 
use of chemical weaponry in the Iran-Iraq war. 
This situation illustrate~ the importance of 
curbing the spread of chemical weapons, and I 
suggest that it might be useful in the near future 
for our experts to meet and examine ways in which 
we might cooperate on this topic. A verifiable 
complete global ban on these terrible weapons 
would provide a lasting solution, and I would ask 
you therefore to give further study to the draft 
treaty we have advanced in the Conference on 
Disarmament in Geneva. 

Steps to improve our bilateral relationship are 
also important, not only because of the benefits 
which agreeme~ts in themselves can bring, but also 
because of the contribution they can make to a 
more confident working relationship in general. 

Several of these issues seem ripe for rapid 
settlement. For example, we should be able to 
conclude an agreement on improving safety measures 
in the North Pacific at an early meeting and move 
to discussions of civil aviation issues. We are 
ready to move forward promptly to open our 
respective consulates in New York and Kiev. Our 
efforts to negotiate a new exchanges agreement 
have, after six months, reached the point where 
only a handful of issues remain to be resolved. 
But if I had to characterize these remaining 
issues, I would say that they result from efforts 
on our side to raise our sights and look to more, 
not fewer, exchanges. Shouldn't we try to improve 
on past practices in this area? I am also hopeful 



10 

that the meeting of our Joint Commercial 
Commission in May will succeed in identifying 
areas in which trade can increase substantially, 
but it is clear that this is likely to happen only 
if we succeed in improving the political 
atmosphere. 

Finally, let me ·t;urn to an issue of great 
importance to me ~nd to all Americans. As the 
Vice President informed you in Moscow, we believe 
strongly that strict observance of the Universal 
Declaration of Human ·Rights and of the Helsinki 
Final Act is an important element of our bilateral 
relationship. Last year we suggested that 
Ambassador Hartman meet periodically with Deputy 
Foreign Minister Korniyenko to discuss 
confidentially how we might achieve greater mutual 
understanding in this area\ I am also prepared to 
appoint rapporteurs as you suggested to the Vice 
President, perhaps someone to join Ambassador 
Hartman in such meetings. Whatever procedures we 
ultimately establish, I hope we can agree to try, 
each in accord with his own legal structure, to 
resolve problems in this area. If we can find a 
way to eliminate the conditions which give rise to 
public recrimination, we will have taken a giant 
step forward in creating an atmosphere conducive 
to solving many other problems. 

I was glad to receive your views on a meeting· 
between the two of us, and agree that major formal 
agreements are not necessary to justify one. I 
assume that you will get back in touch with me 
when you are ready to discuss time and place. I 
am pleased that arrangements have been made for 
Secretary Shultz to meet Foreign Minister Gromyko 
in Vienna next month, and hope that they will be 
able to move us toward solutions of the problems I 
have mentioned as well as others on the broad 
agenda before us. 

As I stated at the outset, I have written you in 
candor. I believe that our heavy responsibilities 
require us to coromunicate directly and without 
guile or circumlocution. I hope you will give me 
your frank view of these questions and call to my 
attention any others which you consider require 
our personal involvement. I sincerely hope that 

I 

liiltl 
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we can use this correspondence to provide a new 
impetus to the whole range of efforts to build 
confider.ce and to solve the critical problems 
which have increased tension between our 
countries. 

Sincerely, 

Q~~ 

• His Excellency 
Mikhail Sergeyevich Gorbachev 
General Secretary of the Central Committee 

of the Communist Party of the Soviet Union 
The Kremlin 
Moscow 
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THE WHITE HOCSE 

Dear Mr. General Secretary: 

As I mentioned in my letter of April 4, delivered 
by Speaker O'Neill, I have given careful thought 
to your letter of March 24 and wish to take this 
opportunity to address the questions you raised 
and to mention others which I feel deserve your­
attention. Given the heavy responsibilities we 
both bear to preserve peace in the world and life 
on this planet, I am sure that you will agree that 
we must communicate with each other frankly and 
openly so that we can understand each other's 
point of view clearly. I write in that spirit. 

I had thought that we agreed on the necessit~ of 
improving relations between our countries, and I 
welcomed your judgment that it is possible to do 
so. · Our countries share an overriding interest in 
avoiding war between us, and -- as you pointed out 
-- the immediate task we face is to find a way to 
provide a political impetus to move these 
relations in a positive direction. 

Unfortunately, certain recent events have begun to 
cast doubt on the desire of your government to 
impr9ve relations. In particular, I have in mind 
the public retraction of the commitment made 
earlier by a responsible Soviet official to take 
steps to make certain that lethal force is not 
used against members of the United States Military 
Liaison Mission in Germany. 

Mr. General Secretary, this matter has importance 
beyond the tragic loss of life which has occurred. 
It involves fundamental principles which must be 
observed if we are to narrow our differences and 
resolve problems in our countries' relations. For 

D 

..... 



i 

2 

this reason~~ wi~l give you my views in d~tail. 
The principles are those · of dealing with each 
other on the basis of equality and reciprocity. 
The current Soviet position recognizes neither of 
these principles. 

Now,~ can understand that accidents occur in life 
which ijo not reflect the intention of political 
author1ties. But ~hen they do, it is the respons­
ibilitY, of the relevant political authorities to 
take appro.priate corrective action. 

For decades, members of our respective military 
liaison missions in Germany operated pursuant to 
the Huebner-Malinin agreement without a fatal 
incident. That encouraging record was broken when 
an unarmed member of our mission was killed by a 
Soviet soldier. Our military personnel are 
instructed categorically and in writing (in prders 
provided to your commander) never to use lethal 
force against members of the Soviet Military 
Liaison Mission, regardless of circumstances. Our 
forces in the Federal Republic of Germany have 
never done so, even though Soviet military per­
sonnel have been apprehended repeatedly in re­
stricted military are~s. In fact, some Soviet 
officers were discovered in a prohibited area just 
three days before the fatal shooting of our 
officer and were escorted courteously and safely 
from the area. 

The position which your Government most recently 
presented to us, therefore, is neither reciprocal 
in its effect nor does it reflect a willingness to 
deal as equals. Instead of accepting the respons­
ibility to insure that members of the United ­
States Military Liaison Mission receive the same 
protection as that we accord members of the Soviet 
Military Liaison Mission, what we see is the 
assertion of a nright" to use lethal force under 
certain circumstances, determined unilaterally by 
the Soviet side, and in practice by enlisted men 
in the Soviet armed forces. 

Now I will offer no comment on the desirability of 
allowing subordinate officials -- and indeed even 
rank-and-file soldiers -- to make decisions which 
can affect relations between great nations. If 
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you choose to pe rmit this, that is your 
prerogative. But in that case, your Government 
cannot escape responsibility for faulty acts of 
judgment by individuals acting in accord with 
standing orders. 

\ 
---\ 

I hope that you will reconsider the position your 
Government . has taken on this matter, and take 
steps to see to it that your military personnel 
guarantee the safety of their American, British 
and French counterparts in Germany just as 
American, British and French military personnel 
guarantee the safety of their Soviet colleague§. , 
If your Governm~nt is unwilling or unable to abide 
by even this elementary rule of reciprocity, the 
conclusion we will be forced to draw will 
inevitably affect the prospects for settling other 
issues. The American people see this tragedy 
through the eyes of the widow and an eight-year-
old child. Consequently it will remain a 
penetrating and enduring problem until it is 
properly resolved. 

Your letter mentioned a number of other important 
principles, but here too our agreement on the 
principle should not be allowed to obscure the 
fact , that, in our opinion, the principle cited has 
not been observed on the Soviet side. For example 
I could not agree more with your statement that 
each social system should prove its advantages not 
by force, but by peaceful competition, and that 
all people have the right to go their chosen way 
without imposition from the outside. But if this 
is true, what are we to think of Soviet military 
actions in Afghanistan or of your country's policy 
of supplying arms to minority elements in other 
countries which are attempting to impose their 
will on a nation by force? Can this be considered 
consistent with that important principle? 

Mr. General Secretary, my purpose in pointing this 
out is not to engage in a debate over questions on 
which we disagree, but simply to illustrate the 
fact that agreement on a principle is one thing, 
and practical efforts to apply it another. Since 
we seem to agree on many principles, we must . 
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devote ourmain e-f~ort too-losing the gap between 
principle and practice. 

In this regard, I am pleased to note that we both 
seem to be in agreement on the desirability of 
more direct consultation on various regional 
issues. That is a healthy sign, and I would hope 
that t\ese consultations can be used to avoid the 
development of situations which might bring us to 
dangerous confrontations. I be~ieve we should not 
be discouraged if, at present, our positions seem 
far apart~ This is to be expected, given our 
differing interests and the impact of past events. 
The important thing is to make sure we each have a 
clear understanding of the other's point of view 
and act in a manner which does not provoke unin­
tended reaction by the other. 

One situation which has had a profoundly negative 
impact on our relations is the conflict in 
Afghanistan. Isn't it long overdue to reach a 
political resolution of this tragic affair? I 
cannot believe that it is impossible to find a 
solution which protects the legitimate interests 
of all parties, that of the Afghan people to live 
in peace under a government of their own choosing, 
and that of the Soviet Union to ensure that its 
southern border is secure. We support the United 
Nations Secretary General's effort to achieve a 
negotiated settlement, and would like to see a 
political solution that will deal equitably with 
the related issues of withdrawal of your troops to 
their homeland and guarantees of non-interference. 
I fear that your present course will only lead to 
more bloodshed, but I want you to know that I am 
prepared to work with you to move the region 
toward peace, if you desire. 

Above all, we must see to it that the conflict in 
Afghanistan does not expand. Pakistan is a 
trusted ally of the United States and I am sure 
you recognize the grave danger which would ensue 
from any political or military threats against 
that country. 

Turning to another of your comments, I must 
confess that I am perplexed by what you meant by 
your observation that trust "will not be enhanced 
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if, for example, one were to talk as if in two 
languages ..•. " Of course, this is true. And, if 
I am to be candid, I would be compelled to admit 
that Soviet words and actions do not always seem 
to u& to be speaking the same language. But I 
know that this is not what you intended to 
sugges-6. I also am sure that you did not intend 
to suggest that expressing our respective philoso- · 
phies Or o_ur views of actions taken by the other 
is inconsistent with practical efforts to improve 
the relationship. For, after all, it has been the 
Party which you head which has always insisted not 
only on the right but indeed the duty to conduct 
what it calls an ideological struggle . 

• 
However this may be, your remarks highlight the 
need for us to act so as to bolster confidence 
rather than to undermine it. In this regard, I 
must tell you that I found the proposal you made 
publicly on April 7 -- and particularly the manner 
in which it was made -- unhelpful. As for the 
substance of the proposal, I find no significant 
element in it which we have not made clear in the 
past is unacceptable ~o us. I will not burden 
this letter with a reiteration of the reasons, 
since I am certain your experts are well aware of 
them. I cannot help but wonder what the purpose 
could have been in presenting a proposal which is, 
in its essence, not only an old one, but one which 
was known to provide no basis for serious 
negotiation. Certainly, it does not foster a 
climate conducive to finding realistic solutions 
to difficult questions. Past experience suggests 
that the best way to solve such issues is to work 
them out privately. 

This brings me to the negotiations which have 
begun in Geneva. They have not made the progress 
we had hoped. It may now be appropriate to give 
them the political impetus about which we both 
have spoken. Let me tell you frankly and directly 
how I view them. 

First, the January agreement by our Foreign 
Ministers to begin new negotiations was a good 
one. The problem has not been the terms of 
reference on the basis of which our negotiators 
met, even though each side may in some inst_ances 
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interpret the wording of the joint · statement. some­
what differently in its application to specifics. 
The problem is, rather, that your negotiators have 
not yet begun to discuss concretely how we can 
translate our commitment to a radical reduction of 
nuclear arsenals into concrete, practical 
agreements. 

' \ - \ 

A particular obstacle to progr~ss has been the 
demand ~by _Soviet negotiators that, in effect, the 
United States agree to ban research on advanced 
defensive systems before other topics are dealt 
with seriously. I hope that I have misunderstood 

1 the Soviet position on this point, because, if 
that is the Soviet position, no progress will be 
possible. For reasons we have explained repeated­
ly and in detail, we see no way that a ban on 
research efforts can be verified. Indeed in 
Geneva, foreign Minister Gromyko acknowledged the 
difficulty of verifying such a ban on research. 
Nor do we think such a ban would be in the 
interest of either of our countries. To hold the 
negotiations hostage to an impossible demand 
creates an insurmountable obstacle from the 
outset. I sincerely..J1ope that this is not your 
intent, since it cannot be in the interest of 
either of our countries. In fact, it is 
inconsistent with your own actions -- with the 
strategic defense you already deploy around Moscow 
and with your own major research program in 
strategic defense. 

In this regard, I was struck by the characteri­
zation of our Strategic Defense Initiative which 
you made during your meeting with Speaker 
O'Neill's delegation that this research 
program has an offensive purpose for an attack on 
the Soviet Union. I can assure you that you are 
profoundly mistaken on this point. The truth is 
precisely the opposite. We believe that it is 
important to explore the technical feasibility of 
defensive systems which might ultimately give all 
of us the means to protect our people more safely 
than do those we have at present, and to provide 
the means of moving to the total abolition of 
nuclear weapons, an objective on which we are 
agreed. I must ask you, how are we ever 
practically to achieve that noble aim if nations 
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have no defense against the uncertainty that ·all 
nuclear weapons might not have been removed from 
world arsenals? Life provides no guarantee 
against some future madman getting his hands on 
nuclear weapons, the technology of which is 
alreadY,, unfortunately, far too widely known and 
knowledge of which cannot be erased from human 
minds. · 

This point· seems, at one time, to have been 
clearly understood by the Soviet Government. I 
note that Foreign Minister Gromyko told the United 
Nations General Assembly in 1962 that anti-missile 
defenses could be the key to a successful agree­
ment reducing offensive missiles. They would,-he 
said then, "guard against the eventuality •.. of 
someone deciding to violate the treaty and conceal 
missiles or combat aircraft." Not only has your 
government said that missile defenses are good; 
you have acted on this belief as well. Not only 
have you deployed an operational ABM system, but 
you have upgraded it and you are pursuing an 
active research program. 

Of course, I recogniziRthat, in theory, the sudden 
deployment of effective defenses by one side in a 
strategic environment characterized by large 
numqers of ''first-strike" weapons could be con­
sidered as potentially threatening by the other 
side. Nevertheless, such a theoretical supposi­
tion has no basis in reality, at least so far as 
the United States is concerned. Our scientists 
tell me that the United States will require some 
years of further research to determine whether 
potentially effective defensive systems can be 
identified which are worthy of consideration for 
deployment. If some options should at some time 
in the future be identified, development of them 
by the United States could occur only following 
negotiations with other countries, including your 
own, and following thorough and open policy 
debates in the United States itself. And if the 
decision to deploy should be positive, then 
further years would pass until the systems could 
actually be deployed. So there is no possibility 
of a sudden, secretive, destabilizing move by the 
United States. buring the research period our 
governments will have ample time to phase out 
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system~ which could pose a "first-strike" threat 
and to develop a common understanding regarding 
the place of possible new systems in a safer, more 
stable, arrangement. If such defensive systems 
are ~dentified that would not be permitted by the 

~\ 
Treaty . on the Limi~ation of Anti-Ballistic Missile 
Systems, the United States intends to follow the 
procedurei agreed upon at the time the Treaty was 
negotiated in 1972. In particular, Agreed State­
ment D attached to that Treaty calls upon the 
party developing a system based upon other 
physical principles to consult with the other 
party pursuant to Article XIII, with a view to 
working out pertinent limitations which could be 
adopted by amendment to the Treaty pursuant to 
Article XIV. I presume that it continues to be 
the intention of the Soviet Union to abide by 
Agreed Statement Din the event the 
long-continuing Soviet program in research on 
directed energy weapons were to have favorable 
results. 

I hope this discussion will assist you in joining 
me in a search for practical steps to invigorate 
the negotiations in Geneva. One approach which I 
believe holds promise would be for our negotiators 
on str~tegic and intermediate-range nuclear 
systems to intensify their efforts to agree on 
specific reductions in the numbers of existing and 
future forces, with particular attention to those 
each of us find most threatening, while the 
negotiators dealing with defensive and space . 
weapons concentrate on measures which prevent the 
erosion of the ABM Treaty and strengthen the role 
that Treaty can play in preserving stability as we 
move toward a world without nuclear weapons. 
Proceeding in this fashion might avoid a fruitless 
debate on generalities and open the way to 
concrete, practical solutions which meet the 
concerns of both sides. 

I believe we also should give new attention to 
other negotiations and discussions underway in the 
security and arms control field. We know that 
some progress has been made in the Stockholm 
Conference toward narrowing our differences. An 
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agreement should be possible this year on the 
basis of the framework which we have discussed 
with -your predecessors. Specifically, we are 
willirf9 to consider the Soviet proposal for a 
declaration reaffirming the principle not to use 
force, ~if the Soviet Union is prepared to 
negotiate .agreements which will give concrete new 
meaning to that principle. Unfortunately, the 
response of your representatives to this offer has 
not been encouraging up to now. I hope that we 
may soon see a more favorable attitude toward this 
idea and toward the confidence-building measures 
that we and ou~ allies have proposed. 

One pressing issue of concern to us both is the 
use of chemical weaponry in the Iran-Iraq war. 
This situation illustrates the importance of 
curbing the spread of chemical weapons, and I 
suggest that it might be useful in the near future 
for our experts to meet and examine ways in which 
we might cooperate on this topic. A verifiable 
complete global ban .on these terrible weapons 
would provide a lasting solution, and I would ask 
you therefore to give further study to the draft 
treaty we have advanced in the Conference on 
Disarmament in Geneva. 

Steps to improve our bilateral relationship are 
also important, not only because of the benefits 
which agreements in themselves can bring, but also 
because of the contribution they can make to a 
more confident working relationship in general. 

Several of these issues seem ripe for rapid 
settlement. For example, we should be able to 
conclude an agreement on improving safety measures 
in the North Pacific at an early meeting and move 
to discussions of civil aviation issues. We are 
ready to move forward promptly to open our 
respective consulates in New York and Kiev. Our 
efforts to negotiate a new exchanges agreement 
have, after six months, reached the point where 
only a handful of issues remain to be resolved. 
But if I had to characterize these remaining 
issues, I would say that they result from efforts 
on our side to raise our sights and look to more, 
not fewer, exchanges. Shouldn't we try to improve 
·on past practices in this area? I am also hopeful 
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that the meeting of our Joint Commercial 
Commission in May will succeed in identifying 
areas in which trade can increase substantiallv, 
but it 1~ clear that this is likely to happen ~nly 
if we succeed in improving the political 
atmosphere. 

Finally, l~t me turn to an issue of great 
importance to me . and to all Americans. As the 
Vice President informed you in Moscow, we believe 
strongly that strict observance of the Universal 
Declaration of Human Rights and of the Helsinkr 
Final Act is an important element of our bilateral 
relationship. Last year we suggested that 
Ambassaaor Hartman meet periodically with Deputy 
Foreign Minister Korniyenko to discuss 
confidentially how we might achieve greater mutual 
understanding in this area. I am also prepared to 
appoint rapporteurs as you suggested to the Vice 
President, perhaps someone to join Ambassador 
Hartman in such meetings. Whatever procedures we 
ultimately establish, --I . hope we can agree to try, 
each in accord with his own legal structure, to 
resolve problems in this area. If we can find a 
way \o eliminate the conditions which give rise to 
public recrimination, we will have taken a giant 
step forward in creating an atmosphere conducive 
to solving many other problems. 

I was glad to receive your views on a meeting 
between the two of us, and agree that major formal 
agreements are not necessary to justify one. I 
assume that you will get back in touch with me 
when you are ready to discuss time and place. I 
am pleased that arrangements have been made for 
Secretary Shultz to meet Foreign Minister Gromyko 
in Vienna next month, and hope that they will be 
able to move us toward solutions of the problems I 
have mentioned as well as others on the broad 
agenda before us. 

As I stated at the outset, I have written you in 
candor. I believe that our heavy responsibilities 
require us to cormnunicate directly and without 
guile or circumlocution. I hope you will give me 
your frank view of these questions and call to my 
attention any others which you consider require 
our personal involvement. I sincerely hope that 
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we can use this correspondence to provide a new 
impetus to the whole range of efforts to build 

confi~ence and to solve the critical problems 
which Lbave increased tension between our 
countries. 

:!. 

Sincerely, 

• 

His Excellency 
Mikhail Sergeyevich Gorbachev 
General Secretary of the Central Committee 

of the Communist , Party of the Soviet Union 
The Kremlin -· 
Moscow 

., 
I 
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E.is E:xce llency 

~one.le Vi'. REAG.PJ~, 

~be P.r-esiaent of the U~ited States of berica, 

D.C. 

llarch 24, '1985 

Dear Mr.President: 

:Let me first of &ll ex;,re ss gr2t i tude for tbe sy:i.patby shown 

·by you personally on tbe occasion of a sac. e·ie.nt for the Soviet 

people - :;be deatb of R.U.Cbernen~o. 
·.1.ie -e..lso a_;:.:;:irecia.te tbe pe=tic:patio.:'.:'. in tbe mo·.:.:-...:"· ,...,S rites 

in iJ o.sccw o: ::t.e Yice-??e.s:6e.:J.t of :::We "J.:..:..,ec. St2.::es ~.C--20::-ge 

between .,be two of us. 
?:i..rst of all I v.-o.2lcS. like to EQ ::::2..t T-i€ 6ee=. i::::;:-Tove=e.:..t 

of Tel5.tio.:..s ·oetv.,ee~ t:-~e US.SR c..::lC 1!S1.. ~:, "c•e no:: on·1y e:,_;...:-t::}el_,y 

necesscJ';y, but possible, too. T~is -;:&..s -:::::tc ce.:::it:c-al point -c~.s.t I v.'c..S 

"'"" _._ - · -o·.·-.c:e 7 ·f' .:, n .r-~-:-ro-- o.r- , .... ~e .t<or your pcJ'1-, you c..!..so e:;.:;:,re.ssec ~' -- __ .i...: -c:.• ___ ....,_ 

stc.-Dle 26 co.!:!str:1ctive rel2.tio.::s, c...'.:lC. ·.:e ::'ef;E..::'G. t:::is posi-ci··e2.~. 

·,'le have also t~e.D note of yo·.:.:: v,,o::-cis 2..·::,:,·..:.t tbe nez.: o::r:>ort·...._..i :;ies 

wcich c..re openning up no~. 

This being tne case, the pro·olem, as we unde:r-sta.nc it, .:.s to 

give - through joint effort on ~he level of political leace:!'s~;p 
a proper i.i!!petus to O'LU' r&l&tion.s in ~~c c"~ection the tTio of us 

DECLASSIFIF /1<eleq.5ec/ 
NLS M #~ 

BY -9¥ , NARA, DATE la l'tjaJ 
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cCC :.:.: 

~c:.i:.er:. o: t:::i.e s:_::>ecic..l res?0!::...5:'.._"oilitJ ·bo.:-!le ·oy ou= two cou.r:i.t.:-:::..es, o: 
tbe o°Djec-c:::..ve fc.c-c th.2.t tbe So•viet D.,-ion c...'.J.d tne Uniteci Stc..tes o: 
America a?e e7ec.t powers a:i.d thc.t relc..tio::i.s betwee~ thew are of 

decisive importance for t~e situation in the world in general . 
Our countries are olfferent by t~eir social systeiilS,by the 

ideologies dominant iD the:iri . But we ·oelieve that this s:iould not 

b e a reason £or an.imosity . 3ach social syste~ has a right to life , 
anci it sbould prove its advantages not by force, .not by military 

~eans, but on tbe pc.th of peaceful comnetition ~ith t:::i.e otber 
I -

sy_stem •. be. all people have tbe right to go the wey t!ley :b.ave 

• 

chosen t:ie;:Jselves, wit;:iout c.nybody imposin.g his will on the!::.! from 
outsi6.eL .:,...,terfering in tbeir i.!lterD.E..1 E.f:f"c:.:, ..... s. We believe that 

tn~E :::..s ~~eon:._~ just a..~d bealtby basis for rel~~ic~s ario~; s-c2.~es. 

cc.:2vi.:2ce c. -.-,-.. 
I; •• u 

co-. . .l.Dtries ::...2.ve one co~or:. i.!J~e,:,est u.::i:..-::;~.n~ t::ie:::~eyoDc. a:zy oou·Dt: 

:::_:)t to let tt.ings co:we to t::ie e, ·.:tbre 2 o: rn.1 c le c..:-· ~:~ 1':'r.:.i ct -r-;'0·11 l c. 

I c:.::: co.!J.-.;.: nceo. t.b.c.t g:..ven sue:.:. E:._?,P::--OE.c:::: ~o t::.e ·:) '..l~~ess 2.t; 

~c....".lc, on ~je ba.sis of E:. rec:.son2bl e acco·..l.D~ of the re~-:~ies o: 

legiti:;nate inte-rest.s of t.:::i.e otl::e:!' si6.t, we c:Y..1.lc a.o qu.:.te E:. ·oit 

to be!lefit the peoples of o·llI' Co ,,n-~.:,ec -c =c• 
~ ""'- - - ' :::..- y.-- - -

conducting business in such a ~pnne:!' so t~c.t both we ourselves 

and others could see 2..:ld feel t~E:.t botn countries are not E:.~ ~ ing 

at deepening their differences anc whipping up animosity, but, 

rather, are making the~r policy loo~.:,ng to the prospec~ of revi­

tilizing the situc:.."tion a.n6 oi' peacei'~l , cc:.lm 6.evelopment . :;:i_· -· s wo:.: 
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help create a:: 2..-'c:::riosphe.:-e o: g:rec:..""C,E::' :;:•u s:. ·De~wee.n cu.r cou..ntries. 

It is .::i..ot a!l easy tas~, c..Dc I wo~lc SE...,T, a oelicate one. For, 
trust is c..D especially se.::.s i tive tL:i..'.:!.g, keenly receptive to both 

deeci.s and words. It will no.; be en·i1 p ..... ce6 i.f, for example, one 

were to talk as if in two lene;uages: one - for private contacts, 
and tDe otber, as they say, - for the audience. 

The oevelopment of relatio!lS coulc well proceed through 
findi..nb practical solutions to a n; ~mher of problems of mutual 
interest. 1..S I unoe.:-sta.!ld it, you also speck in favor of such 
a v.ay • 

We believe that this should be 6.Dne across the e~tire range 
of probleI!lS, both internctionc1 enc b~lateral. P;rzy problem can be 

solved, .J)f co~se, on_y on a mutually accepta-Dle basis, v.bicb 
De2....,s f ~n ci~g reasonable co~?ro~ises, ~h e ~ a ;n cr i te.:-ion be~-.g 

. . .... . 
.:; ..c- e::;. ~ '1 0 :::..::: 

. . - ..... .... . -r- ,.. ~ ,--- - -.--. .......... , ,--,_ - ..,...c 
.!.. _..:. ...,c_ - C.l _...,;_,.:.c._ C-..- C.- --• 

OZ' 

Ge nev2. re: ou:_re tbe :for~I!!O st at.:ent ::.on o~ ~:::e two of us. O"::::ivious -J, 

we ,.·~ 11 b..ave to tu.r.::i c.52..in a.no ae;2..=-:2 -: o :;j_e qu e s-tio.n..s ll.!..! C.er c..:.scu-... 
:_[)Ol..!J.1.1 

your 
country v.:itb regc..rii to t:Oe taJ·1rc: c~nnot ·cn.:t cc.use concern. 

I w0uld lik~ you to k.Dow we:. c.pp:recic.te tb.e .sez-i ous.:::.es.s of 

c.p_;>roa.cb to the nego~i.2.tion.s, our fiT::: 6.e.s:::..::re to \·::>r-°i: to-r:E..:-c..s posi 

tive results tbere . We v.·ill inYari2..-DJ.J 2.c.2:lere to the a.f:.Teeme~t on 
the .su·bject and o·::)jectives of t~ese nq;otia~io!ls. T.b.e :2.ct tb.at 
we were able to agree on t::iis in Jc..'.J.uuy is al.re2czy a b~g achie-...reme 

and it should be treate6. with CaTe. 

I hope, Mr. Presicent, that you ~ill feel from this letter 
that tb.e Soviet leaciership, incl116-i ng ::ysel-f person.ally, intenci.s 
to act vigorously to i'ind co:mI!lon weys to -i-:-:iproving rela~ion.s betw= 

our coi.lntries. 
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' . . 

g::-ec.~ i..::::;:>o.:-tc...!;ce to con-:.acts at t~e Lgj.est level. :F·or t·ri "is reason 

I have a posi~ive attitude to tbe icea you expressed about holci.i.n5 

a person~l meeting between us . ba, it would seem that such a 

meeting should not .necessarily be concluo.eci by signing so::ne major 

docU1Dents . Though agree~ents on ce.:-tain issues of mutual interest , 

if they were worked out by that ti.me, co·Llld well ~ne :for:.ialized 6..ur\ 

the meeting. 

The o.ai.n t~in£ is that it should be a oeeting to search fo.r 

outual u.no.erstana.ing on the basis of equality and account of the 
legit i~ate interests of each other . 

As to a venue i'or the meeting, I th.a.Dk you i'or the -i nntation 

to visit_ Vvas·r,"i .!:i-5"t O.!l . But let us ag_"f'"'f; e t.n.c.t we s f"'_a l l ret-u . .rn again 
to ..... n c: ,.,_._ aues~ i o:1 of t !.le 

C:: -' n cc:...-.i:, i , --~ '-- ..... -.., , 

r 
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THE WHITE HOllSE 

WASHINGTON 

Dear Mr. General Secretary: 

The visit to Moscow of a congressional delegation 
headed by the distinguished Speaker of our House 
of Representatives provides an important, new 
opportunity for a high-level exchange of views 
between our two countries. I hope your meeting 
with the Speaker and his colleagues will result in 
a serious and useful discussion. 

I believe meetings at the political level are 
vitally important if we are to build a more 
constructive relationship between our two 
countries. I believe my meetings in Washington 
with First Deputy Premier Gromyko and Mr. 
Shcherbitsky and; your discussion in Moscow with 
Vice President Bpsh and Secretary Shultz both 
served this purpose. As you know, I look forward 
to meeting with you personally at a mutually 
convenient time. Together, I am confident that we 
can provide the important political impetus you 
mentioned in your last letter for moving toward a 
more constructive and stable relationship between 
our two countries. 

I believe that new opportunities are now opening 
up in u.s.-soviet relations. We must take 
advantage of them. You know my view that there 
are such opportunities in every area of our 
relations, including humanitarian, regional, 
bilateral and arms control issues. In improving 
stability there is no more important ·issue than 
the arms control talks we have jointly undertaken 
in Geneva. Our negotiators have very flexible 
instructions to work with your negotiators in 
drafting agreements which can lead to radical 
reductions, and toward our common goal, the 
elimination of nuclear weapons • 
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In seizing new opportunities, we must also take 
care to avoid situations which can seriously 
damage our relations. I and all Americans were 
appalled recently at the senseless killing of 
Major Nicholson in East Germany. In addition to 
the personal tragedy of this brave officer, this 
act seemed to many in our country to be only the 
latest example of a Soviet rni_li tary action which 
threatens to undo our best efforts to fashion a 
sustainable, more constructive relationship for 
the long term . I want you to know it is also a 
matter of personal importance to me that we take 
steps to prevent the reoccurrence of this tragedy 
and I hope you will do all in your power to 
prevent such actions in the future. 

Let me close by reaffirming the value I place in 
our correspondence. I will be replying in greater 
detail to your last letter. I hope we can con­
tinue to speak friankly in future letters, as we 
attempt to build ftronger relations between 
ourselves and betreen our two countries. 

·sincerely~ 

His Excellency 
Mikhail Sergeyevich Gorbachev, 
General Secretary, Central Committee, 
Communist Party of the Soviet Union 
Moscow, u.s.s.R. 
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